
December Newsletter 

It is Christmas season once 

again it is time to celebrate.  

The Chapter Christmas party 
will be held on December 

13th at 2 p.m. at Bill and 

Camilia Smith’s hangar on 

the east side of the 

Springdale airport .  We will 

be serving turkey.  Please 
bring a side dish and/or 

dessert to share.   

 

Hope your Christmas is full of 

joy and Christmas cheer!  

Merry Christmas to ALL!!! 

Merry Christmas to all!! 



Thank You 
THANK YOU Berryville for hosting last month’s 

meeting.  It was a good time for all.  Great 

food and fellowship.   

Chapter Dues is payable!!!! 
 

Chapter Dues is due.  If you are not a paid 

member, you will not receive notifications of 

chapter activities.  You can pay Jodie at the 

next meeting or send it to her at the address 

listed below.   

 

Jodie’s Address: 

1204 Flamingo Rd. 

Rogers, AR 72756 

2016 Meeting Hosts 
We are putting together a list of hosts for 

meetings in 2016.  If you would like to host a 

meeting in 2016, let Randy Resh know at 

the December meeting.   



Copied from previous issue of Trade-A-Plane.  Used 

with permission.   



Terry Miller’s Rans S-12 

Terry Miller’s Flight Design 



Dale Mitchell’s Cessna 175 

Michael Pfeifer with his Challenger.  He joined the 

Chapter at the November meeting. 



Michael Pfiefer’s Challenger 



Fun Facts 
 December 7, 1972 – The last of the Apollo missions 

was launched 

 December 12, 1953 – Chuck Yeager reached 2.5 

Mach 

 December 17,1903 – The Wright Brothers made 
history with the first powered flight in Kitty Hawk, 

North Carolina 

 December 28, 1913 – An airplane reached 20,000 

feet for the first time. 



EAA Chapter 732 

President:      

Randy Resh 

 

Vice President:  

Rick Wantz 

 

Secretary/ 

Treasurer:        

Jodie Johnson 

 

 

If you have any 

questions about 

the chapter or 

EAA, please 

contact Randy 

Resh at 
drresh@cox.net   

mailto:drresh@cox.net

